FORFAR ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL

M I N U T E

Ordinary Meeting held on Tuesday 11 November 2014 at 7.00pm in the Training Suite
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Welcome & Apologies
Robert welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies noted as above.
Approval of Last Minute 
Minutes approved from previous meeting.  Gloria approved and Julie seconded.  
Matters Arising

Congratulations wee given to Mrs McGuinness on her new post as Depute Head Teacher.  Mr Graham Wallace will also be joining the school later in the year.  

Gloria advised that the Easy Fundraising is now up and running.  
Mrs McGuinness gave an update on the school reward system and uniforms.  This was launched at assembly and a letter will be sent out to parents.  The S1 parents evening is tomorrow night and will take the opportunity to talk about it then.  

Items for discussion
1. Pupil Council

Sophie Fitzpatrick, chair person from the Pupil Council, was welcomed to the meeting.  

Sophie reported that the Pupil Council has been discussing Learn2Learn and are waiting on feedback.  They will take any useful ideas forward to school staff members.  

Litter has been an ongoing issue at the school, and the Pupil Council has suggested having a wheelie bin put out at break time which has been quite successful so far.  

The Pupil Council is also planning on meeting with Tayside Contracts as there have been a lot of complaints about the food and many pupils want changes on the menu.  
Sophie advised that they also met with Ken McKay from Angus Council about the new school.  Unfortunately they ran out of time at the meeting, but overall it was rather positive.    

Pupils are updated with any progress at assemblies.    

Mrs McGuinness noted that any suggestions and feedback from the Pupil Council are really helpful.  
The Pupil Council has noted that S1’s are welcome, and are considering having a separate session with them, perhaps an S1 assembly.  Sophie acknowledged that it may be a bit difficult for S1’s to put themselves forward as they may be slightly intimidated.    

The study guide that the Pupil Council has been working on is now complete and is available on GLOW.  Mrs McGuinness added that supported study is open to everyone.    

2. School Term and Holiday Dates – RS

Angie emailed this out to everyone for information.  Mr Lynch stated that Angus holidays have always been different from Dundee.  Dundee brought changed and brought theirs forward, however Angus changed them and went back so they are still different.  The school is keen to resolve this as this can be inconvenient for many parents.  

3. SPTC Survey – RS

Robert enquired whether the SPTC survey was something the Parent Council should look at.  Gloria stated that the Parent Council hasn’t really used the SPTC.  Robert reported that there is some interesting information on the website and asked everyone to have a look and discuss at the next meeting to decide whether it’s relevant.  

4. National Parent Forum of Scotland Report – GMcG or ML

Mrs McGuinness reported on this.  It appears to come to the conclusion that parents have found it difficult to come to terms with the Curriculum for Excellence.  The report has suggestions on how schools and parents could work together on this.  A parents information evening was held, however it wasn’t well attended.  The school would like to see more parents involved and to hear what they think of the information that goes out.  
It was suggested to send out more information to S1, S2 and S3 as most of the focus has been on the higher years.  It may be helpful to give information to parents of P7 pupils as they’re getting ready to start S1.  
Mr Lynch acknowledged that the school needs to revisit the basic information that goes out to parents.  A twitter account for Forfar Academy has now been set up which will be updated regularly.  There is a danger of this being corrupted, however there are safeguards and anyone posting abusive comments will be blocked and removed and reported to Twitter.  A member of staff from each department will be encouraged to post information and links will be uploaded to help pupils with studying, etc.  
The website is also being updated and information will be sent out via post rather than given to the pupil to ensure that parents receive the information they need.  
Mrs McGuinness added that the text system used in Seemis is helpful in getting information to parents.  A suggestion was made to have the pupil’s year group on the text as sometimes the parent is uncertain which pupil the text relates to.  
Mr Lynch has been discussing report cards with colleagues who have received feedback from some parents who feel that the reports aren’t personalised enough.  Some parents feel that there should be more detailed information and they are currently too basic.  

Pupils are more assessment driven now than before, and this is likely to continue.  
Mrs McGuinness acknowledged that this was all new to the school last year, however staff are more familiar with it now and they are managing it better.  
Some queries were made as to how important NABS are and whether a timetable for these would be available.  Pupils are only set NABS once they are ready so it’s difficult to timetable this.  In terms of performance, they are very important as if they don’t pass the unit assessments they can’t progress further, and they have to pass the unit assessments before they can do the final exam.  Mr Lynch advised they are not supposed to be hurdles, they are a way of tracking the pupils progress and making sure they are on course.  
Mr Lynch asked Sophie how she’s been finding NABS.  Sophie reported that they have been fine and has had no issues with them, however in some classes they have been sitting AB tests which have been quite difficult.  She’s not sure what they count towards and they seem to take up a lot of time.  Mrs McGuinness suggested that the Pupil Council discusses this at the next meeting and feed back to staff.   

5. New Campus – ML

The ground has now been broken and the site will be isolated near Christmas.  There should be no major interruption to the school other than school sports.  The Pupil Council attended a meeting to discuss the new build to give them an opportunity to ask questions they may have.  There was a lot of positive discussion about the build.  There is still work to be done and it may be useful to have a parent group also involved.  
Mr Lynch opened up the discussion to the floor.  

Queries regarding transport were raised, suggesting that parents and pupils should be included in this.  Mr Lynch advised that accessibility is being looked at and input from pupils and parents are more than welcome.  
Some pupils are at a disadvantage if they don’t have access to transport as it may mean they can’t take part in some extra curricular activities.  Mr Lynch agreed that no pupil should be deprived because of lack of access to a car.  
6. 50th Anniversary – ML

Plans for this have been delayed as Mr Vannet had been working on this.  Former pupils are very keen to find out what’s happening to the old school.  There is still a lot to discuss more fully with staff and some of the ideas from this will be taken forward to pupils and the community.  
Some ideas include guided tours of the school, and if possible the old school building on Academy Street.  There will be a display in the Meffan next year.  Memorabilia of the school is more than welcome.  

If anyone has any suggestions, please contact Mr Lynch or Mrs McGuinness.  

7. Exam Leave – ML

Mr Lynch reported that Dundee City Council decided not to allow exam leave last year, and during a Head Teacher meeting last week there was a division of opinion on this.  Angus Council is also considering abolishing exam leave.  Mr Lynch personally believes that exam leave is important; however some colleagues believe pupils would learn more if they were in school.  Dundee City Council conducted a survey, and the results of this have made them reconsider and they will be reintroducing exam leave.   
Mrs McGuinness added that pupils can come in and use the school if they don’t have a quiet place at home to study.  
Angus Council is seeking schools views on this.  They are also examining other models, with different starting and finishing times.  There will be a big consultation on this and will only be implemented in secondary schools.  
Concerns were raised at how this may affect extra curricular activities, as well as child care, etc.  

8. HT Information - ML

Mr Lynch gave a staffing update, including Mrs McGuinness’ and Mr Wallace’s appointment.  Mrs McGuinness’ previous post is now vacant and they are looking to fill this soon.  
AOCB

Queries about Lessons and Carols were raised.  It is thought that it will be held at St Fergus church.  Mr Lynch to confirm this.  
Concerns were raised regarding Learn2Learn as there are inconsistencies in this.  Mr Lynch advised that a lot of teachers put a lot of time into this, but it does need looked at.  It can be beneficial.  
Mr Lynch advised the Parent Council on the Safe Drive Initiative which is being held.  
Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be on Wednesday 4th February 2015 at 7pm in the library.  

Closure

The meeting closed at 8:40
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